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"THE ENDING IS OUR BEGINNING"
by Kim Walker

The end of twelve years is
here at 1last. It's hard to
leave the place where you have
spent most of your 1life, but
then again you have the rest
of your 1life to 1look forward
to.

As Seniors we were a close

class. Of course we had our
fights but we came out of it
being friends. We are going

to miss each other a 1lot, but
we will all see each other again.

Even with the hustle and
bustle of the Senior vyear, we
will never forget the good times
we had and made - and time will
heal the bad.

In the following paragraphs,
you will find out a little some-
thing about each Senior, their
favorite movies, songs, and
pastimes. All the Seniors will
be missed, but each left a
memory.

We would 1like to wish each
of the Seniors "Good Luck" in
the future, and may they all
find what thev're looking for.
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JERRY DEAN - 19

Jerry was born March 27,
1967. He is 5'10* and weighs
158 1lbs. Jerry has blue eyes
and says his favorite food is
a Sonic Burger. Jerry's favorite
hangout is the Junction and
his favorite movie was "“Rambo,
First Blood II.*" His favorite
recording artist is Hank Williams
Jr. His most memorable ex-
perience of high school |has
been shooting firecrackers at
noon. Jerry plans on working
after araduation.




PENNY WALKER HULL - 18

Penny was born March 13, 1967.
She weighs 122 1lbs. and is 5'6"
tall. Penny's favorite song is
"Sweet Home Alabama®. Her favorite
movie has been ®"Pale Rider", and
her hobbies are watching the tube.
Penny's favorite hangouts are around
Sparta. Penny loves Mexican and
Italian food, and her favorite
recording artist is John Cougar
Mellencamp. Penny's most memorable
experience of high school has been
when a smoke bomb went off under
a desk. After school, Penny plans
to go on to Nursing School.

PATTY MEAD - 18

Patty was born January 8, 1968.
patty has hazel eyes and is 5'6%".
Her favorite foods are Alaskan
King Crab, pizza, 499 rolls, and
sour braughten and kraut. Patty's
favorite hangouts are Battlefield
Mall, Ozark Square, and Willard,
Mo. Some of her favorite movies
have been “Porky's III", "Last
Star Fighter®, and "Jewell of the
Nile". some of Patty's favorite
songs are "A Little Good News"®,
"Lover Boy®" and the theme song
to "Rocky IV". Patty's favorite
recording artists are Crystal Gayle,
Tanya Tucker, Anne Murray, ‘Rick
Springfield, Alabama,
Her most memorable
high school has Dbeen the
86 School Dance. Patty's
for after graduation are going
to school and going to work. When
Patty was asked for words of advice
to future graduates, she replied,
"My advice to you is what a dear
friend of mine gave to me before

experience of
1985~
plans

he moved - Set .your goals high
and reach for them. You can do
what ever you want in life and
get out of 1life what you want.

Do what you want and what makes
you happy. Don't worry about
friends who tell you you're wrong
for wanting something. If they
are your true friends they will
be there for you, no matter how
bad you mess up. They are there
for you (true friends) as the saying
goes “for Dbetter or for worse".
So good luck in the future."

and Air Supply.

MIKE MITCHELL - 18

Mike was born Decemher 18, 1967.
He's 6' tall and weighs 145 1bs.
Mike has greenish-blue eyes nd
loves to eat doritoes. You might
find Mike driving down Garrison
Ridge Recad, his favorite spot.
Ore of his favorite movies was "Rocky
" and his favorite songs are
*Still in Siagon® and "Fool Hearted
Memory". He claims that his fav-
orite c¢olor is transparent Yellow

(?222). His favorite recording
artists are Hank Williams Jr. and
George  Strait. Mike's hobbies
are hunting and fishing, those

are also his plans for after gradu-
ation.

RUSS JONES -~ 18

Russ was born November 22nd,
1367. He has blue-green eyes,
weighs 140 1bs., and is 5°'10°.
Russ' favorite food 1is steak, and
his favorite color. is blue. You
can usually find Russ at Sparta,
Garrison, or the ole fishin' hole.

His favorite movies have been “"Rocky

I, Ii, I1i1, & 1Iv", His favorite
songs are "Kiss" and "Long Haired
Country Boy". His favorite re-

cording artist is the Charlie Daniels
Band. Russ plans to go on to college
at SMSU after graduation.

DARREN DAVIS - 17

Darren was born September 26,
1968. Darren has brown eyes and
is 5'10". Darren says his favorite
food is pizza and’ his favorite
mevie 1s "Terminator”. He also
®laims that Slough Hollar is his
fayorite hangout. Darren says

that anything that is not Top 40
is his favorite song, but he likes
anything done by his favorite groups,

#hich are Bob Seger, Van Halen,
Aerosmith, 2z Top, Loverboy, Def
Leppard, and Led Zepplen. His

nost memorable experience of high
school has been the time Johnny
Neagley broke out the window by
the Science Room. Darren's hobbies
are hunting, fishing, and working
on his truck. His favorite colors
are black, blue, and red.



KIM WALKER - 18

Kim was born December 12, 1967.
She has brown eyes and is 5'3".
Kim says her favorite food is Cashew
Chicken and Chocolate Chip Ice
Cream. She said her favorite hang-
out is anywhere there's 1lots of
people and lots of fun. Some of

Kim's favorite movies have been
St Elmo's Fire®, "Reckless",
and “"Pretty im Pink". Some of
her favorite recording artists
are Sammy Hagar, Stevie Nicks,

Rod Stewart, and REC Speedwagon.
Her favorite song at the moment
is "No One Is To Blame", by Howard
Jones. Kim's most memorable ex-
perience of high school has been
the time that her and Lanette set
the Fordland bathroom on fire during
a ballgame, and the Banana Eating
Contest we had and Mr. Long ate
all those bananas. Kim's favorite
colors are blue & pink. The only
plans she has for after graduation
is to find a second job, and become
rich over-night. The only advice
Kim had to give us for the future
graduates was to always have fun,
but stay away from other people's
boyfriends.

JENNIFER COFFER - 18

Jennifer was born February 15,
1968. She is 5'3" and weighs 110
lbs. Jennifer has green eyes and
her favorite <color is purple.
Jennifer claims her favorite hobby
is washing Kyle's diapers out,
and her favorite food is a good
ole' mustard sandwich. Jennifer's
favorite hangout is the Dbathroom
and her favorite movie is "Beverly
Hills Cop" and "Hamburger"”. Her
' favorite recording artist is Sammy
Hagar and her favorite song is
"Addicted to Love®™ by Robert Palmer.
Jennifer's most memorable experience
of high school was the time she
always 1legft and ate ice cream at
the flower shop. Her plans for
after graduation are to move to
Colorado, and take care of Kyle
and Anthony. Jennifer's words
of advice were "Don't skip school,
and listen to what Mr. Mease has

to say."

ROGER RICHARDSON - 18

Roger was born March 24, 1968.
Roger has brown eyes and is 5'10".
Roger says his favorite food is
pizza and his favorite movie is
"Terminator®. Roger can usually
be found at Slough Hollar, since
that is his favorite hangout.
Some of his favorite groups are
ZZ Top and Van Halen. Roger says
his plans for after graduation
are to work.

TERRI GARDNER - 17

Terri was born July 6, 1968.

Terri weighs 107 1lbs, has green
eyes, and is 5'3" tall. She says
her favorite food is Enchilada

Style Burrito's from Mexican Villa,
and steak & french fries. Terri
claims her favorite hangout is
Leon's Housell Some of her favorite
movies are "Tuff Turf™ and "Rustlers
Rhapsody” . Some of her favorite
songs are "Tough All Over®”, "Step
that Step", and "Grandpa, Tell
Me About the Good Ole Days". Some
of her favorite recording artist
are Air Supply, Merle Haggard,
and Sawyer Brown. Terri's wmost
memorable experience of high school
has been when Penny threw a smoke
bomb and Sheila got in trouble
for it. Terri's plans for after
graduation is to get married and
try to find a job. When we asked
Terri for some advice to future
graduates, she replied, "Drop out

as goon as possiblel! No, really,
I think more people should start
going to Vo-Tech. It's fun and

you learn a lot."

GARY STEVENS - 18

Gary was born February 9, 1968.
He's exactly 6' tall. Gary has
brown eyes and weighs 165 1lbs.
You'll often find Gary at Garrison,
since that is his favorite hangput.
Gary enjoys eating pizza and he

loved all the “"Rocky" mavies.

Gary's favorite recording artist
is Prince and his favorite song
is "Jump”. At the moment, Gary

has no future plans.



TAMMY CLIFTON - 18

Tammy was born

April 28, 1968.

She is 5'11%" and has brown eyes.
Her favorite color is purple and
her hobbies are staying at home
eand listening to the radio. Tammy's
favorite food 1is <cashew chicken
and two of her faverite movies
are "Halloween" and "Gremlins"”.

Tammy says her favorite songs are

"Happy, Happy Birthday, Baby" and

*Got No Reason Now for Going Home".

T@mmy can usually be found at Rogers-
v;lle, Springfield, or the Battle-

field Mall, those are her favorite

@angouts. Tammy plans to get a

job and buy a car as soon as gradu-

ation is over.

JANE MITCHELL - 18

Jane was born February 13, 1968.
She is 5'3" and weighs 114 1bs.
Jane has 2 eyes, and they're "both
green!
blue
and

acting
in her

and she 1like
riding horses
time. Jane claims her favorite
food is cornflakes and she likes
to be found where ever the people
are, usually around Chadwick and
Sparta. Some of her favorite .movies
have been "First Blood"” and "Rocky
I, 11, III, & IV". Three of her
favorite songs are "Hurts So Good",
“1*11 Be True To You", and "Marina
Del Rey". Some of Jane's favorite
recording artists are Hank Williams
Jr., George Strait, Waylon Jennings,
Charlie Daniels, and John Cougar
Mellencamp.

PAUL THOMAS - 18

paul was born February 18, 1968.
He has brown eyes, and stands at
6 foot exactly. Paul's favorite
food is pizza, and his favorite
color is red. Paul says his favo-
rite hangout 1is the lake. One
of Paul's favorite movies was
"Rambo" . His favorite song 1is
“Move Away From Me" Dby Culture
Club, - and his favorite recording
artist is Molly Hatchet. Paul
plans on working after graduation.
Paul says his most memorable experi-
ence of high school was the time
shannon Workman broke the sewer
line all over the coach at a ball-

game .

Her favorite color is baby”
stupid’
spare

+hat's his favorite hangout.

ANGIE PARNELL - 17

Angie was born June 25,
Her favorite color is pink,
her hobbies are photcgraphy,
color painting, drawing, playing
the drums, listening to music.
and bike riding. Angie has blue
eyes and is 5' tall. Her favorite
food is Mint Chocolate Chip Ice
Cream Angie says her favorite hang-
outs are the movies and Nashville,
Tennessee, Some of her favorite
movies have been "Teen Wolf?®,
"The Color Purple®, and “Romancing
the Stone®. Some of her favorite
songs are “Over Joyed", "Calling
America®, "The Greatest Love of
Allf, and "So Far Away From Me".
Angie's favorite recording artists
are Stevie Wonder, Gary Morris,
John Cougar Mellencamp, and Julio
Iglesias. Angie plans to move
to a new location and get a job
after school is out. She's thinking
about going to a Business School
or Art School. Angie's advice
to future graduates is to “Always
do your best!"

1968.
and
water-

LARRY OSBORN - 18

was born February 13,
Larry has blue eyes, and
between 220 and 240 1lbs.
Larry is 6'1l", and his favorite
food is pizza. He can usually
be found at his Grandma's House,
Some
favorite movies have
the "Road Warriors",
"L,ast Star Fighter®, and
Blocod". Some of Larry's
favorite songs have been from the
"Sports"™ album, from the "Eliminator”
album, and he likesall Hank Williams,
Jr., tunes. Larry's favorite re-
cording artists are Huey Lewis
and the News, Hank Williams, Jr.,
and 2ZZ Top. Larry says that the
day school gets out for good will
be his most memorable day of high
school. Larry plans to go to
welding school and get a job after
graduation. Larry's advice to
future graduates is "act like you
know whadu vou are talxing
about.= Larry's hobbies are thinking
of stories.

Larry
1968.
weighs

of
been
"pune"”,
"First

Larry's
all of




Lisa DeWitt - 17

Lisa was born May 16, 1968.
She has brown eyes and  she's 5'6".
Her favorite food is cashew chicken
and she can usually be found where
there is good music and good con-

versation. Some of her favorite
movies have been "St. Elmo's Fire"
and "Breakfast Club". Some of

her favorite songs are "Time for
me to Fly" and "Screamin in the
Night". Lisa says her favorite
color 1is purple and her hobbies
are listening to music, reading,
and anything that proves to Dbe
exciting. Some of her favorite
recording artists are Berlin, Rod

Stewart, Sammy Hagar, REO. Speed-
wagon, and Van Stephenson. Lisa
says she wasn't at school enough
to, have many memories. And as

for her plans after graduation -
do absolutely as little as possible.

KIRK DAUGHERTY - 18

Kirk was born November 9, 1967.
Kirk has hazel eyes, and is 5'11".
He weighs 150 lbs., and his favorite
food is pizza. You can usually
find Kirk at Chadwick, Sparta or
Garrison, since those are his favo-
rite hangouts. One of Kirk's
favorite movies was "Rambo". One
of his favorite songs is "All My
"Rowdy Friends", and his favorite
recording artist is Hank Williams
Jr. Kirk says that he will remember
most about Chadwick all the
good times during noon hour with
his friends. Kirk plans to work
after graduation. When we asked
Kirk his words of advice for future
graduates, he replied, "Study hard,
don't cut class."

BACCALAUREATE

Baccalaureate, May 11, 1986, 7:30 PM
Prelude - Mrs. Lisa Christenson
Processional - Mrs. Lisa Christenson
Invocation - Mr. John Walker, Sr.
Song - Mrs. Theodora Horton

Introduction of Speaker - Mr. Joe
Mease
Baccalaureate Sermon - Rev. Carnel
Johnson

Song - High School Chorus
Benediction - Rev. Hobo Applegate
Recessional - Mrs. Lisa Christenson

COMMENCEMENT
Commencement, May 13, 1986, 7:30 PM
Prelude - Mrs. Lisa Christenson
Processional - Mrs. Lisa Christenson

Invocation - Rev. Carnel Johnson
Salutatory Address - Mr. Russell
Jones
Valedictory Address - Miss Terri
Gardner
Song - Mrs. Theodora Horton
Introduction of Speaker - Mr. Joe
Mease
Baccalaureate Sermon - Rev. Carnel
Johnson .
Song - High School Chorus
Benediction - Rev. Hobo Applegate
Recessional - Mrs. Lisa Christenson



1986 SENIOR TRIP
SCHEDULE OF EVENTS
by Dawn Walker

On Friday, -May 16, the Seniors
will leave Chadwick School at about
4:00 a.m. They will "be arriving
at Pensicola, Florida, about 11:00
p.m., Saturday, May 17th and will
check into the Motel. Sunday,
May 18th, they will be going to
Pensicola Beach for swimming, water
sports, and board sailing. On
Monday, May 19th, they will wvisit
the Zoo and Fort Pichews and will
go swimming afterwards. They will
visit the U.S. Naval Aviation Museum,
Tuesday, May 20th. They will also
be wvisiting the U.S.5. Lexington,
if in port. Wednesday, May 2lst,
they are going to Fort Waltcn Beach
Area (Water World). On Thursday,
May 22nd, the Seniors plan to Charter
Boat and have fishing party. Later
on shopping and movies. Friday
evening, May 23rd, the Senicrs
will dine at fine Restaurant, after-
wards, shopping and free time.
The Seniors will be leaving Pensicola,
Florida at about 4:00 a.m., Saturday,
May 24. They will be returning
in Chadwick at approximately 11:00
p.m.

JR./SR. BANQUET
by Laura Coffer

held the Jr./Sr.

Inn at

The Juniors
Bangquet at the Sheraton
Springfield, May 9, 1986.

The menu included: Roast round

beef, fried chicken, green beans
almondline, peas with mushrooms,
baked potatoes, hot rolls with
butter and a minimum of 5 salads.
Desserts included chocolate and
strawberry Mousse.

Jennifer Coffer then read the
Senior Class Will. The prophecy
was read by the Junior Class
President, Justin Stewart. The

Banquet started at 7:00 p.m.

"SCHOOL DAY MEMORIES"

As we reach out our hand

The diploma we grasp,

While we think of the memories
Of the years in the past.

Tears fill our eyes

Because it's all gone,

We're starting a new life,

We have to move on.

We hope friends will keep in touch
As the years pass us by,
Although it hurts inside

We'll try not to cry.

We think of kindergarten

And our first day,

Now we've reached the end

We are going away.

How do you say good-by

Te friends who mean so much?
Will there be time

To sincerely keep in touch?
You'll always have the memories
Of your schoocl years from day one,
Don't think of school as ending-
Think a new life has begun.

Cindy Kichline, Teen Magazine

SPELLING BEE
by Laura Coffer

In March there was
contest at Hurley.

a spelling
The students

aattending were, third graders,
Connie Vaught, and Lisa Herd, fourth
graders, Tonya Rozell, and Tammy
Thurman, fifth graders, Shane Gilbert,
and Chasidy Mitchell, and sixth
graders, Julie Coffer, and Stephanie
Weter.
MATH CONTEST
by Laura Coffer
On April 3, 1986 we had 10 fresh-

men go to SMSU for a Math Contest.
They competed with over 1300 other
kids from around the surrounding
area schools. The students com-
peting were Theresa Cummings, Molly

Hurd, Chris Freese, Janelle Jones,
Kris Mead, Traci Melton, Aaron
Rhodes, Brad Rozell, Samantha Weter,

and Ty Townsend.



Spring Dance
By Lori Harbour

The 1985-1986 Spring Dance was
Sponsored by the PTA. A total
of seventy people attended. After
every thing was paid a sum of §$58
was cleared.

The chaperons of the dance were
Mr. and Mrs. Bert Grove,Mr. and
Mrs. Larkin Coffer, Mr. and Mrs.
Mike Cooper, Dyke Hurd, Linda Ander-
son, and Harold Miller.

The dance committee, which in-
cluded, Russ Jones, Bobby Weagley,
David Walker, Kirk Daugherty, Sheila
Gardner, Kurt Sare, Mike Lee, Rhonda
Grove, Karen Walker, Molly Hurd
Mike Mills, Curtis Daugherty, and
Laura Coffer, put up the decorations
The decoration's were a mixture of
Blue, Yellow, and White streamers,
and in the middle o¢f the dance
floor gym were multi-colored ballons
with confetti.

The music was played by the
Medlock Music Production. One
Comment about the dance was, "The
Music was nice and loud, and the
lights were wonderfully displaved.

=

TRIP TO THE ZOO
by Lori Harbour

On April 30, the Kindergarden
and First graders took a field
trip to the =zoo. A total of 29
kids and 9 parents went. They
brought a sack 1lunch that they
ate in the park. And then they
got to play before it started rain-
ing and they had to leave.



ATHLETIC BANQUET was awarded Team Captain and the

by Laura Coffer MVP trophy. The rest of the players
ing¢lude: Bradley Stevens, Brandon
The Athletic Banqguet was held Stevens, Mark Smith, Mike Mills
April 4, 1986. There was a good Mike Herd, Paul Thomas, Mike Lee.
attendance. The PTA furnished ham, Russ Jones, Aaron Riiodes Cliné
salad, bread, and drinks. Parents Case, and Brad Rozell. ‘ ‘
and friends of the athletes furnished Following the awards Mr. Weston
vegetables and desserts. introduced the guest speaker, Ms.

The program started with a prayer Valerie Goodwin a coach from SMEU.
given by Mr. Joe Megse. After the
meal, Mr. Mease introduced the Jr.
High Cheerleading sponsor Mrs. Linda
Cooper. The Jr. High squad included:
Julie Mitchell, Ellen Mitchell,
Gail Cramer, Jessie Miller, Kim
Finney, Tonya Smith, and Darrelene
Smallwood. They were all awarded
with certificates. Mr. Steve Long,
the High School Cheerleading sponsor,
awarded the High School squad with
certificates, they are as follows:
Dawn Walker, Sheila Gardner, Lisa
DeWitt, Janelle Jones, Traci Melton,
Karen Walker, Theresa Cummings,
and Molly Hurd. Mrs. Arleigh Long
introduced the Jr. High girls basket-
ball team which included: Amy Grove,
Kathy Gideon, Tonya Smith, Jessie
Miller, Kim Finney, Karen Cummings,
Laura Peak, Beth McHaffie, Angela
Kinyon, Jennifer Stevens, and Angela
DeWitt. All were awarded with certif-

icates. The High School Varsity
Volleyball team was introduced they
included: Terri Gardner, Sheila

Gardner, Traci Melton, Janelle Jones,
Becky Peak, Karen Walker, Rhonda
Grove, and Laura Coffer. They all
received certificates and Terri
Gardner received First Team All
Conference, Rhonda Grove received
Honorable Mention, Laura Coffer
received Second Team All Conference
and Most Spirited, and Becky Peak
received Most Spirited Player.

The Jr. High Basketball team
consists of: Marty Walker, Guy Tenni-
son, Mark Rhodes, Benjie Hurd, and

Brian Nelson. They were presented
with certificates by Coach Herb
Weston. Following Jr. High the

High School Jr. Varsity and Varsity
was introduced and awarded certifi- g
cates. Mike Mitchell was awarded [

the most improved player through- -
out the season. And Gary Stevens




BASKETBALL DINNER
by Dawn Walker

This year's varsity cheerleaders
held a dinner for the basketball
team Wednesday, April 9th at 3:30
p.m.
french
dessert.

bread, salad,

The Home-Ec.
Mrs. Werner, assisted the cheer-
leaders in preparing the dinner.
Those attending were: Coach Herb
Weston, Mr. Steve Long, cheerleading
sponsor, The Basketball players
attending were: Russ Jones, Gary
Stevens, Mike Mitchell, Mike Mills,
Bradley Stevens, Mike Lee, Aaron
Rhodes, Mark Smith, and Brad Rozell,
Cheerleaders were: Sheila Gardner,
Dawn Walker, Theresa Cummings.,
Traci Melton, Molly Hurd, and Janelle
Jones.

The Cheerleaders would like
to thank Coach Herb Weston andg
the Basketball team for attending.
They would also like to thank Mr.
Steve Long and Mrs. Anita Werner
for helping out with the dinner.

jello and
teacher,

The meal consisted of spaghetti,

Homecoming Queen - Senior -

Walker

Freshman Candidate - Thgresa
Cummings, Sophomore Candidate
- Sheila Gardner, Junior Can-

didate - Michele Hampton, and
the 1984-85 Homecoming Queen
- Dawn Walker. Front is Senior
Candidiate, Kim Walker, the
1985-86 Homecoming Queen.

Kim




SPRING FEVER----CATCH IT!
By Terri Gardner

You've just went through a long
winter of being stuck indoors,
buckling down on your studies,
and basically being an
But all of the sudden, somewhere
around the end of March, you get
this urge to be outdoors, get rowdy,
and cause trouble. When this happens
everyone knows whats wrong---you've
caught Spring Fever!

Spring Fever 1is a contagious
disease that spreads throughout
the entire school in just a matter
of days. It usually results in
water balloon fights, bottle rockets
flying through the halls, and driving
all the teachers crazy. k

You will use every excuse in
the book to try to get your teachers
to hold class outside. You won't
leave the coach alone until she
lets you go lay-out during P.E.,
and you just can't understand why
you can't go outside during typing

or music class. I mean, it's not
that hard to move a piano or a
room full of typewriters outside

is it? I bet all the other schools
do it! Then there's always the
temptation just to forget about

school and go to the creek or just
sit around the house and be lazy.
You can always think of a good
excuse to tell the Principal the
next day.

Well, Spring is always a Vvery
trying time for everyone in school
(especially the teachers), but
somehow everyone always survives,
because they know that summer follows
right behind.

CHANGING THE SUBJECT
by Lori Harbour

Have you ever been in a situation
where one of your friends or a
teacher was talking about something
you weren't interested in and you
tried to change the subject?

jdeal student.

We asked some of the “CcHS® students
some things they have done Or said
to get the subject changed, and
here are some of their responses.

Kim Walker said she would start
talking about the poor health of
her “"great uncle® in Ethiopia.
(She's so funny!)

Dee Robbins said she would “get
sick".
Michele Hampton likes to turn

their faces red by reminding them
of embarrassing things that happened
to them.

clint Case said he would get
up and leave (how rude).

Ty Townsend said he would start
talking about something stupid.

Mr. Long said he has had people
change the subject on him by talking
about sports. (How about those
Cardinals.)

SONG SURVEY
by Sheila Gardner

A song survey was recently taken
to determine the most well-liked
songs at Chadwick High. The following
songs listed are considered the
top nine by CHS students.

1. Your Love
by The Outfield

2. Kiss
by Prince

3. Stairway To Heaven
by Led Zepplin

4. No One Is To Blame
by Howard Jones ’

5. Why Can't This be Love
by Van Halen

6. So Far Away From Me
by Dire Straits

7. This Could Be The Night
by Loverboy

8. What's It Gonna Take
by Molly Hatchet

9, Tender Love
by Force M.D."s
And until next vyear, "Keep your
feet on the ground and keep reach-
ing for the stars.”




SIXTH GRADE TO JUNIOR HIGH
by Terri Gardner

Do all of you High Schoolers
remember what it was  like way back
in grade school? You had to sit
in the same classroom all day long,

ligtening to the same teacher,
going over the same subjects.
Most of us Jjust couldn't hardly

wait to get into high school.
We decided we would ask the

sixth graders why they are looking
forward to coming into Jr. High,

and which classes they. am most looking

forward to taking. These are the
responses we got.
Kathy Applegate and Lisa Johnson

are both looking forward to having

different classes and teachers,
and they think that English will
be their favorite class. Julie

Coffer is also ready to start changing

looking forward
History, Math,

classes, and she's
to taking English,
and Art.

Patricia Cummings and Missy DeWitt
are ready for Jr. High because that
will be one step closer to getting
out of school. Missy is ready to
take English, while Patricia's favor-
ite class will be P.E.

Lance Jones is also getting tired
of sitting in the same classroom
all the time, and he is looking
forward to taking P.E. But Michelle
Maggard would rather take English,
and the reason she's ready for Jr.
High is for a "new experience”.

Dawney Shipman is ready to change
classes, and she also wants to try
out for cheerleading. She thinks
it will be nice to have a locker
for all her junk, and she also says
that the guys in Jr. High are cuter
than grade school. Her favorite
classes will be Health, English,
and History. Tina Nalley is also
looking forward to History, English,
jand having different teachers.

Tonya Tennison, Amy Whitley,
Stefanie Weter, and Micky Walker
can't wait to get out of the same
classroom either. Tonya thinks
her favorite class will be English
and Amy's choice is English and
History. Stefanie <can't really
make up her mind between History
or Math, but she says, *Probably:;
Math because you don't have to

write reports!” Micky is
forward to Shop and English.
. Brad;ey Walker thinks that Jr.
H}gh will be fun, and Michael
Dickey is ready for it so he can
gigs? good education and meet more
When I asked if there were any
reasons why they were not looking
fo;ward to Jr. High, most of them
said that they thought it would
:gri lot harder, with lots more home -

Lance Jones won't like it because

looking

you have to wait 1longer to e

. at
Julie Coﬁfer and Amy Whitley aré
gonna mlss recess, Micky Walker

will miss being with some of his
younger friends so much, and Michael
Dickey is afraid he might forget
a class and be late.

EIGHTH GRADERS ENTER HIGH SCHOOL
by Terri Gardner

On May 13th the eighth grade
class will graduate into high school.
This will be the beginning of their
last four years of school.

Most of the eighth graders said
that they are looking forward to
coming into High School. Amanda
Solomon and Gail Cramer think it
will be a lot more fun to choose
their own classes, and Teri Osborn
and John Bass are happy because
they'll be only four more years,
then they can graduate.

The eighth grade class consists
of: John Bass, Sandra Cornog,
Gail Cramer, Angela DeWwitt, Kim
Finney, Kathy Gideon, Kit Grimes,
Amy Grove, Rick Maggard, Jessi Miller,
Mike Massey, Caroline Mitchell,
Julie Mitchell, Teri Osborn, Mark
Rhodes, Darrelene Smallwood, Jennifer
Stevens, Guy Tennison, Marty
walker, and Mark Sisco.

When I asked if they had any
advice for those entering high
school next year, Teri Osborn and
John Bass Jjust say to have fun
and make the best of 1it.



WHITE RIVER VALLEY ESSAY CONTEST

Mike Herd winner from Chadwick
High School for the White River
Valley Essay Contest. Mike com-
peted against winners from seven
other area schools including Sparta,
Branson, Hollister, Bradleyville,
Forsyth, Ava, and Ozark. An appre-
ciation Banguet was held at Riverside
Inn on April 29 to recognize the
eight winners and award prizes.
Mike was given a certificate, and
a season pass to White Water.

MUSIC CONTEST
By Terri Gardner

The 1985-86 District Music Contest
held at SMSU on April 10.
There were three solos taken this
year, a Miscellaneous Ensemble,

and a Sextet.
Those taking

was

solos were Sherry
Herd, who sang "When First We Met",
and “Corals"”; Dee Robbins, °‘who
sang "Cradle Song", and *Johann";
and Kris Mead sang "Silent Noon®",
and "When Daisies Died".

The Miscellaneous Ensemble consis-

ted of Sherry Herd, Michele Hampton,

Dee Robbins, Sheryl Cornog, Missy
Herd, Becky Peak, Jeannie Tindle,
and Carla Maggard. They sang,
"The Weather Song®", and "Why My
Love Art Thou Leaving”.

The Sextet sang "My True Love

Has My Heart", and "Words Unspoken”.
Those participating in the Segtet
were Sherry Herd, Dee Robbins,
Michele Hampton, Becky
and Rhonda Ridenour.

Missy Herd,
Peak,

BUSINESS CONTEST
by Dawn Walker

The 1986
held March 18, at SMS.
of 32 schcols and 433
participated in the contest.

Those that participated from
Chadwick included: Sheila Gardner
Lori Harbour, Jeannie Tindle, Rhonda
Grove, Laura Coffer, and Stacy
Vaught all in speed and production.
Terri Gardner, David Walker, and
Kurt Sare all in Accounting, Russ
Jones and Angie Parnell was in
Data Processing. Angie was also
in Secretarial Procedures along
with Kim Walker and Lisa DeWitt.

Business Contest was
A total

students

HOME ECONCOMICS FIELD TRIP
by Lori Harbour

On March 21 some of the Home-

Ec. students went to the SMSU Home

Economics Career Day in Spring-
field. Each student paid §1.50
for a lunch of pizza and coke.

The students were placed in small

groups and given a tour of the
campus.

After the tour there was a fashion
show, lunch, then small groups.
After small groups a speech was
given by Dr. Sandra Kay House.
The following students went on
the field trip: Stacy Vaught, Sherry
Herd, Missy Herd, Lori Harbour,
Dawn Walker, Michelle .Hampton,

Carla Maggard, and Larry Osborn.



HISTORY TRIP TO JEFFERSON CITY
by Steve Long

The High School History classes
tock a field trip to the State
Captial at Jefferson City. The
bus left at about 7:15 a.m. and
returned around 6:45 p.m.

While at the capital students
toured the capital building and
got to observe our State Legislature
in session. Some of the students
got to go on tours to the Governors
Mansion and the Cole County Museum.

One parent, Barbara Rhodes at-
tended the field trip to help super-
vise. The students worked hard
on a car wash and bake sale to
raise the money for the trip.
Students attending the trip were:

Mike Barr, Laura Coffer, Theresa
Cummings, Chris Freese, Sheila
Gardner, Rhonda Grove, Molly Hurd,
Janelle Jones, Traci Melton, Larry
Osborn, Becky Peak, Aaron Rhodes,
Brad Rozell, Bradley Stevens, Bran-
don Stevens, Jeannie Tindle, Dawn
Walker, Samantha Weter, Ty Townsend,

Karen Walker, Mike Herd, David
Walker, Mike Lee, Mark Smith, Jerry
Dean, Roger Richardson, Darren

Davis, Clinton Case, Mike Coffer,
and Mr. Long.

COUNTY-WIDE SOIL CONSERVATION
POSTER CONTEST
by Cathy Snider

Fifth and sixth grades again
participated in the Christian County
soil conservation poster contest.

Three Chadwick students placed
in the top six posters chosen from
Christian county.

Mickey Walker placed 1st and
Julie Coffer placed 2nd from the
sixth grade. Shane Gilbet placed
lst from the fifth grade.

This is quite an honor for Chad-
wick School. Mickey, Julie, and
Shane, along with their families,
attended the annual meeting of
the Soil & Water Conservation meet-
ing where they enjoyued a dinner
and were presented with ribbons.

The two 1st place posters will
be entered in the state wide contest
in Jefferson City August 4, 1986.

FBLA/FHA NEWS
by Sheila Gardner

The FBLA/FHA Club took a field
trip Friday, April 11, 1986. They
first toured Mid-Am where they
were shown how Infa-mil is made
and how everything is inspected.
Next they went to Gospel Publishing
House, then to the Post Office.
After touring the Post Office,
the club stopped for lunch at Mc-
Donalds and Hardees. After 1lunch
they went to Pepsi-Cola and were
given a free bottle of Pepsi at
the end of the tour.

The FBLA/FHA Banquet was held
Thursday night, May 1, at the Bo-
nanza Restaurant on Battlefield
in Springfield. Russ Jones gave
the Welcome and presented the awards.
Review of the past year, given
by Rhonda Grove, was followed by
the Invocation, by Mrs. Anita Werner .
The dinner consisted of steak,
Baked Potato, Texas Toast, salad
bar, and drinks. After the dinner
Mrs. Andrea Smith introduced the

guest speaker, Dr. Mona Casady.
Dr. Casady is from the OBE Depart-
ment at SMSU. She spoke to the

group about goal setting, motivation
and career planning. Sheila Gardner
and Lori Harbour gave out door
prizes, prize for "Beautiful Baby
'86" Contest, and presented the
guest speaker with a gift.

Ron Bilyeu from Ozark installed
the school sign in front of the
building April 30, 198s. Money
for the sign was raised by the
FBLA/FHA Rock-A-Thon held in Feb-
ruary.

ART NEWS

The art classes went on a field
trip to the School Of The Ozarks,
May 6, 1986.

Those attending included the
following: Tammy Clifton, Jeff
Herd, Angie Parnell, Dpavid Walker,
Michael Coffer, Kirk Daugherty,
Carla Maggard, Russ Jones, Larry
Osborn, Mike Barr, Theresa Cummings,
Chris Freese, Molly Hurd, Janelle
Jones, Traci Melton, Stacy Vaught,
Karen Walker, Samantha Weter, and
Brian Dickey.



LIBRARY NEWS
By Linda Cooper

The Book Fair, held in the Library
the week of April 14 to the 18th,
was a big success. Over $600 worth
of books were sold, allowing our
Library to keep over $300 worth
of books. This came to a total
of 123 books which will be ready
for students to check out next
school year.

A big thanks goes to the many
people who supported the Book Fair
by buying books. I hope you are
enjoying them! And many thanks
also to these students, staff and
parents who helped by working at
the Book Fair: Grace Bilyeu, Linda
Phillips, Donna Walker, Mildred
Sisco, Mary Jo Burkhart, Cathy
Snider, Becki Freese, Tonya Smith,
Amanda Soloman, Kim Clark, Jennifer
Stevens, Ray Tennison, Lori Harbour,
Molly Hurd, Theresa Cummings, Teri
Osborn, Rick Maggard, Brian Dickey.

Without a lot of help, the Book
Fair could not have been held.

To promote the Book Fair and
to celebrate School Library Month,
students in grades K-8 participated
in a variety of activities. Each
kindergartener, and 1lst and 2nd
graders drew a poster for a contest
illustrating his or her favorite
story. The winners of this contest
received a free book of their choice
from the Book Fair. Winners were:
Kindergarten: Tara Herd-tie

Erick Smith-tie
Carrie Loomis
Kesha Mitchell-tie
Jeremy Hull-tie

Some of the 3rd through 6th grade
participated in a story writing con-
test. They were to write from 1% to
3 pages using the title "Help! I'm a
Prisoner in The Library." (There
really is a book by that title).
We received some very imaginative
entries. Winners in this contest
also received their choice of a
book from the Book Fair.

lst grade:
2nd grade:

Winners were:
3rd grade- Christal Gilbert
4th grade- Tonya Rozell
S5th grade- Ray Stevens-tie
Greg Stevens-tie

6th grade- Micky Walker

Some of the 7th and 8th graders
also participated in a poster contest,
the winner receiving a free bgcok.
The winners were:
7th grade-~Tonya Smith
8th grade Caroline Mitchell

We had a 1lot of good entries
in these contests making the iudging
difficult. Thanks to everyone
who participated.

INDUSTRIAL ARTS

The Southwest District Industrial

Education Awards program was held
at SMSU, April 25, 1986. The
following students received I
ratings:

SIGN & FRAME - Julie Mitchell and
Jennifer Stevens. LEATHER SADDLE-

BAGS - Brad Rozell and Bradley
Stevens,. LEATHER WALLET -~ Jerry
Dean.

The following students received
II ratings:
PUZZLE - Mike Massey. LEATHER
CHECKBOOK COVER - Mike Lee. LEATHER
WALLET - Mike Lee and Brandon
Stevens. LEATHER SADDLEBAGS -
Brad Rczell. SILHOUETTE WOOD CAR-
VING - Brandon Stevens. BIKERS
LEATHER WALLET - Jerry Dean.

Three students were selected

from the District Contest to par-
ticipate in the State Contest at
University of Missouri in Columbia,
Saturday, May 10, 1986.

Brad Rozell was selected a runner-
up in the Crafts Division with
his Saddlebag. Jerry Dean and
Bradley Stevens also were winners
as alternate selections with their
projects. It is to be noted that

Chadwick had three winners from
Southwest Missouri Schools of 25
projects overall selected to par-

ticipate in the State Contest.

Well done to these students.



CEC CONFERENCE
by Terri Gardner

Carol Carlton, Pam Teeter,

Marie Day, and Avaline Harris,
all attended the CEC (Council For
Exceptional Children) Conference
on March 14 and 15. The Conference
was held at the Tan-Tar-A Resort
on the Lake of the Ozarks.

The Conference consisted of
eight different sessions, different
speakers, exhibits, and displays
of materials that could be purchased,
and the key-note address was given
by Dr. Bill P. Wagonseller, who
is the Professor of Special Education
at the University of Nevada, Las
Vegas.

Mrs. Day said that much emphasis
was placed on the importance of
working with parents as well as
the students. Mrs. Harris said
that she had a very enjoyable time

and is 1locking forward to going
back next year.
SPECIAL ED DINNER AT THE
NEW RAMADA HOTEL
by Laura Coffer
The Special Education dinner

was held Saturday, March 22, 1986
from 9:00 a.m. to 12:00.

Mr. Dave Ellsworth we lcomed
everyone attending. Mrs. J. Carol
Carlton introduced the guest speaker,
Dr. Harold Chappell.

The topic for the afkternoon

was Verbal and Nonverbal communication,

"Wwhat did you say?" Sharpening
Communication Skills.

During lunch the group was enter-
tained by select members of Spokane

High School Choir.

P.T.A. VARIETY SHOW
by Kim Walker

On March 22nd, Saturday night

at 7 p.m., the P.T.A. hosted a
Variety Show. They had all different
kinds of talent performing. The
program featured Kountry Konfusion
and Patsy Pellham.
also Karate, ballet, tumbling and
clogging. Proceeds from the event
will be wused to purchase a new
popcorn machine for the school.

There was

TOOTHPICK
by Lisa DeWitt

The earliest implement for clean-
ing the teeth was the toothpick.
In 3000 B.C. the Sumerians carried
gold picks attached to rings, which
also held other tcilet articles,
and similar sets decorated apparel
in Europe until well into the 19th
century.

The Greeks and Romans picked
their teeth with quills and with
wooden toothpicks cut from the
mastic tree, which they also used
as chewing gum. Pliny the Elder
claimed that porcupine quills firmed
up. the teeth but warned against
vulture quills, which he believed
soured the breath. The Muslims
carried toothpicks for a second,
unusual purpose to repulse the
Devil. And young ladies in Spain,
who seldom took the toothpicks
out of their mouths, could use
them to ward off unseemingly kisses.

The Japanese sold toothpicks
at temples famed for dental healing,
and these were frequently returned
by pilgrims as testimonials to
the success of their cures. Each
season required a different kind
of woodl: willow in the spring,
cherry in the summer, chestnut
in the autumn, and mandarin orange
in the winter.

In 19th <century Boston, wily
toothpick manufacturers drummed
up business by sending well-dressed
gentlemen to expensive restaurants,
where they created terrible scenes

because toothpicks were not available.

Their histrionics must have been

effective; today 20 billion picks,

mostly manufactured from the wood

of the white birch, are sold each
year in the United States.

Readers bDigest
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WHAT WOULD YOU DO??
by Sheila Gardner

You arrive at school at approxi-

mately 8:15 a.m. and everyone has
gone completely wild! Kids are
flying through the halls, radios
are blaring, and there's a big party
in the gym.

Over all the noise, you somehow
happen to hear the phone ring.

You pick it up and the police tell
you that the whole staff is stuck

in the middle of a hurricane and
can't make it today, so they need
someone to fill in. Just think

a whole day to run the school just
the way you've always wanted it
to be. What would you do then?

Laura Coffer said she would do
what most people would 1like to do
everyday. She would cancel it.
Samatha Weter wouldn't completely
cancel school, but she did say she
would declare it skip day.

Russ Jones would have all the
teachers go in one room and write
300 word reports and then he would

sit in the coffee room and drink
pop the rest of the day.

Dee Robbins would have a Hank
Williams, Jr. concert in the gym.

David Walker would give himself
the 2 1/2 credits he needs and gradu-
ate a year early.

If Kim Walker could run the school
for a day, it wouldn't be Chadwick
School any more. She would change
it to “"Fredricks of Chadwick".
She would put a stero in every room
and turn the lunchroom into a cashew
chicken place. She would also add
a movie theater, tanning salon,
and nail boutique. Then she would
turn the gym into a garden and replace
the stage with a waterfall.

Terri Gardner would
Walker for a new teacher.

hire Kim

GUESS WHO
by Lisa DeWitt

This months guess who is a junior
high boy who is 14 years old.

He has brown hair and brown
eyes and is 5'6" inches tall.
His favorite class 1is science and
his favorite color 1is Dblack. His
hobbies are fishing, music and
crafts.

LAST DAY
by Lori Harbour
On Friday, May 16, there will

be a school trip to Silver Dollar
City. The buses will leave the
school house at 8:30 a.m. and will
return at 5:30 p.m.

Admission to Silver Dollar City
follows:
Age 4-11 $6.95
Ages 12 and up $9.95

An assembly will be

held on

May 15, at 1:00 to present awards.
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